
From: Bob & Carlene [mailto:carbob70@aol.com]  
Sent: Wednesday, June 07, 2017 8:10 PM 
To: City Council <CityCouncil@Venicegov.com> 
Subject: Stop the comprehensive plan now 
 
Keep Venice looking like Venice! There is NO need to rush through the new comprehensive plan for 
developers. State law does not require you to strip the restrictions. It is only being done for the benefit 
of the developers, not the citizens of Venice. Where do your priorities lie? Prove that you care. 
Carlene Painter 
Casa Del Lago 
34292 
 



From: rkaercher2@verizon.net [mailto:rkaercher2@verizon.net]  
Sent: Thursday, June 08, 2017 5:20 AM 
To: City Council <CityCouncil@Venicegov.com> 
Subject: Venice 10‐year Comprehensive Plan 

 
Dear Venice City Commission, 
I implore you to address the developer-friendly changes that are included in the proposed 10-year 
Comprehensive Plan. If you wish to know the particulars of my complaint, Dan Lobek has done a fantastic 
job of pointing out the pro-development nature of the current document. He has spoken at public forums 
and written editorials on social media outlining the disastrous provisions of this document. 
Our wonderful small town has become awash with constant traffic and the beautiful, scenic byways are 
turning into streets of walls hiding "gated communities" of cookie-cutter homes and landscaping that 
requires perpetual fertilizer, herbicides, insecticides, and irrigation. Please make this stop. 
Thank you for your attention, 
Rob Kaercher, 
Venice voter.  
 



From: ronald courtney [mailto:ronclaire5@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 08, 2017 9:16 AM 
To: City Council <CityCouncil@Venicegov.com> 
Subject: Comprehensive Plan 

 
Members of the City Council 
     My name is Ronald Courtney and I have been a resident of Venice for 14 years.  I am writing 
to urge the council to postpone the pending vote at the next council meeting concerning the draft of  
the updated Comprehensive plan.  I urge you to take this action for the following reason 
 
1.  The removal of technical and specific language concerning restrictions on compatibility,,density and  
affordable development from the comprehensive plan.  These provisions without being placed into other  
documents would completely eliminate any  oversight. 
Prior to any approval on the new Comprehensive Plan the Planning Commission must place the removed  
language into a appropriate regulatory documents to assure community integrity. 
 
 
2.  When the process began the city along with the consultants arranged for a series of neighborhood meetings 
   
These meetings allowed citizens the ability to address specific issues that concerned them. Now city residents  
are allowed only a one time city wide meeting held during the day with a five minute restriction.   
The city must have a similar series of neighborhood meeting both during the day and evening allowing 
for a broader input from the community 
 
3. The initial vote and potential final vote by city council will be conducted during the summer/off season.    
Due to lack of news this will restrict the ability to be involved to full time residents and not official residents  
with secondary summer homes. All city residents whether winter or summer should be given the opportunity 
to be  
fully involved in any vote that only occurs once every 10 years and has a major impact on the future of Venice 
Any vote should be held up until there is more citizens able to be fully involved.  
 
 
4.  At the meeting there will be two council members who due to previous commitments will be absent 
These members have requested that the vote be postponed so that their votes can be part of the official record. 
City Council should not attempt to vote a major legislative and regulatory change with a minimum quorum. 
This vote should and can be held when there is full participation in the discussion by all elected council 
members  
 
 
Due to these reasons I believe that this reading and vote is premature and must be postponed 
 
Respectfully yours 
 
Ronald Courtney 
435 Otter Creek Drive 
Venice, Florida 
 



From: Judy G [mailto:CHELHOOK@msn.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 08, 2017 9:21 AM 
To: City Council <CityCouncil@Venicegov.com> 
Subject: Venice Comprehensive Plan 

 
It is only by attending a meeting that I became aware of the changes in your latest update 
(May 2017) of the Comprehensive Plan.  And now you are having a meeting on Monday to 
approve it.  A few of the general issues I am concerned about follows: 
 
>  Venice was developed as a family city - a city of neighbors.  Currently, changes in land 
use are required to be compatible with surrounding neighbors. The proposed plan's land 
use compatibility policies are being repealed or severely weakened IN FAVOR OF 
DEVELOPERS. 
 
>  Many of the current restrictions on development are being removed entirely from the 
Comprehensive Plan.  The excuse is that "someday" they will be added to the Land 
Development Code.  Unless this is being done IN FAVOR OF DEVELOPERS, it would only 
be common sense to make those changes to the Land Development Code first so they are 
not "forgotten".  
 
>  Allowing developers to double the units per acre simply by calling them Affordable 
Housing for a 10-year period is IN FAVOR OF DEVELOPERS.  After 10 years there will 
be limitless increases in rental/housing prices. 
 
>  Lowering the level of service on all city roads from C to D shows no concern for 
traffic congestion.  Since FL State law allows a city to require developers to produce a 
traffic study for new development, repealing concurrency removes that requirement IN 
FAVOR OF DEVELOPERS. 
 
>  Currently, there are strong limits on development to protect the natural environment. 
 With wording such as "encouraging" development forms that protect native habitats, you 
are obviously FAVORING THE DEVELOPERS. 
 
>  School capacity availability is now required but, in the updated Plan, it "MAY" be used in 
denying rezoning or subdivision plans which is IN FAVOR OF DEVELOPERS. 
 
 
I strongly encourage you to delay your vote until closer to June 2018 when the State 
actually requires changes to the Comprehensive Plan.  This will provide you time to consider 
what is good for the city and its residents and not just for developers.  There must be 
consideration of what is appropriate for city development while ensuring that Venice 
remains a city where people will continue to visit and reside. 



 
I would strongly encourage a number of public hearings after January 2018 when ALL 
interested residents (full and part-time) have the opportunity to express their concerns. 
 
By pressing approval of this Plan only one month following the latest update, it is obvious 
who you are representing and it's NOT the residents of the city of Venice -- this Plan is 
being passed for Developers. 
 
Judy Gerty 
 



From: Sharon <corologos@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2017 12:38 PM 
Subject: New comprehensive plan 
To: City Council <citycouncil@venicegov.com> 
 
 
As a citizen resident of Sawgrass community in Venice city, I implore you to slow down the plan 
to weed many development mandates out of the city's comprehensive plan. There is no hurry, no 
reason to do this when so many residents are gone. The State DOES NOT require the city to 
move developer restrictions to a sub-regulatory entity. 
And, when directives are first removed from the comprehensive plan, before being seated in 
another regulatory entity, the developers will have NO RESTRAINTS holding them. 
This plan supposedly had input before the design from residents, but once designed behind 
closed doors, there is no time or opportunity for resident reaction. How is this good 
representation for the citizens of Venice? 
 
Stop the process and operate democratically! 
 
Thank you, 
Sharon Corologos  
346 Turtleback Xing 
Venice, FL 34292 

 



From: ledmond@yahoo.com 
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2017 12:52 PM 
Subject: Proposed Comprehensive Plan 
To: City Council <citycouncil@venicegov.com> 
 

 
As a citizen resident of Sawgrass community in Venice city, I implore you to slow down the plan 
to weed many development mandates out of the city's comprehensive plan.  There is no hurry, no 
reason to do this when so many residents are gone.  The State DOES NOT require the city to 
move developer restrictions to a sub-regulatory entity. 
 
And, when directives are first removed from the comprehensive plan, before being seated in 
another regulatory entity, the developers will have NO RESTRAINTS holding them. 
 
This plan supposedly had input before the design from residents, but once designed behind 
closed doors, there is no time or opportunity for resident reaction. How is this good 
representation for the citizens of Venice? 
 
Stop the process and operate democratically! 
 
Thank you, 
Lynette Edmonds  
476 Arborview Lane  
Venice, FL 34292 
 

 



From: James Martin <retinfl413@icloud.com> 
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2017 12:59 PM 
Subject: Comprehensive Plan changes 
To: City Council <citycouncil@venicegov.com> 
 
 
To me, as a resident and property owner in the City of Venice, I have serious concerns about the 
proposed Comprehensive Plan changes giving free reign to developers and abandoning 
protections and restrictions that maintain the character and quality of life that drew me to Venice. 
This process needs to SLOW DOWN to allow for public input and REPAIRS to the proposed 
changes. Further any vote on such a broad and important issue should allow for participation of 
all council members and input from property owners who are not here during the summer. 
 
Sent from my iPhone 

 



From: Edwin Martin [mailto:insidevenice@gmail.com]  
Sent: Thursday, June 08, 2017 1:01 PM 
To: City Council <CityCouncil@Venicegov.com>; Dave Persson ‐ Persson & Cohen 
<dpersson@swflgovlaw.com>; Edward Lavallee <ELavallee@Venicegov.com>; John Holic 
<JHolic@Venicegov.com>; Kit McKeon <KMCKEON@venicegov.com> 
Cc: Lori Stelzer <LStelzer@Venicegov.com> 
Subject: Re: MONDAYS Comp Plan meeting 

 
Thank you for your response. 
 
On Thu, Jun 8, 2017 at 12:44 PM John Holic <JHolic@venicegov.com> wrote: 
Dear Mr. Martin, 
On behalf of Venice City Council, thank you for your comments. 
Sincerely, 
John Holic 
Mayor, City of Venice 
 
Get Outlook for iOS 
_____________________________ 
From: Edwin Martin <insidevenice@gmail.com> 
Sent: Thursday, June 8, 2017 12:36 PM 
Subject: MONDAYS Comp Plan meeting 
To: City Council <citycouncil@venicegov.com>, Dave Persson - Persson & Cohen 
<dpersson@swflgovlaw.com>, Edward Lavallee <elavallee@venicegov.com>, Kit McKeon 
<kmckeon@venicegov.com> 
 
 
 
Dear Council Members,   
 
Please consider this submission as part of the public' response to the draft comp. plan. 
 
There is considerable public interest and I hope you will add more meetings so you can consider, 
one by one, various changes in the plan.  The analysis by Attorney, Dan Lobeck, which I 
published on my Inside Venice Facebook page, has had 2294 readers. (None left comments 
favorable to the draft plan). My letter to Council Member McKeon, with copies to all, has had 
more than 1000 readers so far. 
 
My point is that this expression of interest is worth your taking additional time to secure detailed 
consideration and increased citizen feedback. 
 
I would appreciate your clarifying a legal point.  I have been told, and there has been public 
comment, that the standards in the Comprehensive Plan now in effect are "illegal" under state 
law and must be removed to Land Development Regulations. I have been advised by two 
attorneys that is not accurate.  There are one or two changes required by new State Law, as I 
understand it. Sarasota City just received approval for a plan that includes similar provisions 
guiding the City's growth policies and LDRS development. In this light I suggest the City 



develop, consider publicly, and approve LDRs before removing protections now in effect in the 
Comprehensive Plan. 
 
Thank you, 
 
Ed Martin 
 
 



From: Nancy and Jim Martin [mailto:nm.jm@sbcglobal.net]  
Sent: Thursday, June 08, 2017 3:13 PM 
To: City Council <CityCouncil@Venicegov.com> 
Subject: Proposed Venice Comprehensive Plan 
 
Venice City Council Members, 
 
After reviewing the updated proposed Venice Comprehensive Plan it is clear that, if passed, the plan 
would eliminate and weaken restrictions on developers. As a homeowner in the Pinebrook South 
neighborhood of Venice, I am concerned that passing this plan is not in the best interest of citizens living 
in Venice.  
 
It is my understanding that the current Venice Comprehensive Plan is required by law to correct 
inconsistencies with state statute. The updated proposed plan goes well beyond what is required by 
state law.  I understand that only a few revisions are required and not until a year from now on June 1, 
2018. 
 
Since the city has one year to finalize its Comprehensive Plan, I suggest that the council slow down the 
process and receive public comment on the plan by holding town hall meetings in various Venice 
neighborhoods. Holding meetings to receive public comment during the next eight months would insure 
that all homeowners, especially those who reside here during the winter months, have a voice in the 
proposed updated Comprehensive Plan. 
 
I appreciate your time and commitment to the city.  
 
Sincerely, 
Nancy Martin 
Venice resident 
 
Sent from my iPad 
 






























